                    HOLT C.P. SCHOOL Autumn Term 2019 NEWSLETTER 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Wrexham County Borough Achieving Quality Learning for Children and Young People in Wrexham
	Monday 4th November 
	School opens

	Thursday 7th November 
	Tempest Photography

	Thursday 14th November 
	3.30pm Phonics Workshop for parents 

	Monday 18th November 
	All Shoeboxes to be in school

	Thursday 21st November 
	Early Years Lunch with Parents

	Thursday 28th November
	Parent Forum

	Friday 29th November
	Bellis Christmas Launch

	Monday 2nd December
	Christmas Concert tickets go on sale this week.

	Friday 6th December 
	Christmas Concert costumes to be in by today. Panto at the Storyhouse Chester for R-Year 6

	Tuesday 10th December
	Foundation Phase Evening performance 6pm

	Wednesday 11th December
	Foundation Phase Christmas Performance – 1.30pm KS2 performance to follow
Christmas Fayre at concerts

	Thursday 12th December 
	Christmas dinner for pupils

	Friday 13th December
	KS2 Evening Performance 6pm

	Friday 19th December
	Film afternoon in school time

	Friday 20th December
	1.30pm Carol Service at St Chad’s School closes for Christmas

	Monday 6th January
	INSET Day

	Tuesday 7th January
	School opens to pupils


Start of the school day
Thank you for your support in allowing the pupils  to come into school independently.  This will ease congestion significantly and assist with the smooth running of the morning session. 
IMPORTANT

Children MUST have a suitable warm coat to bring to school every day.  

Physical Education 
Infants and Juniors should wear navy/black shorts with blue/white plain or school logo t-shirt and plimsolls/trainers. Your child’s PE kit MUST be on the premises everyday during term time to avoid not having their PE kit for their lesson which is part of the curriculum.
Water Bottles

Children are encouraged to have a bottle of water available to them throughout the day and are welcome to bring water to school.  Please ensure your child’s/children’s name is clearly labelled on the bottle as some children have identical bottles and this will help them identify their own.  To prevent their work getting spoilt juice or carbonated drinks are not allowed at class time.  This does not apply during the lunch hour.
Head Lice  
To keep ahead of the headlice problem, we need to work together which really pays off.  Children should have their hair checked at least once a week.  To reduce the frequency of head lice outbreaks, if detected please treat before returning your child to school.  This ensures a healthy environment for all our children.

Safety First 
Parking/Safety in the Car Park

Please ensure that no cars are parked on the yellow lines and across driveways outside school.  Your co-operation in this matter would be much appreciated. Please ensure that all pupils are escorted safely on/off the premises at the start/end of the day.
IMPORTANT
Parents must inform staff of provisions they have made for their children to be taken home with other parents /children.

Children will remain at school if parents have not given clear instructions for their children’s care after a school day has ended. Your child informing their class teacher is not adequate.  Please telephone in person or put it in writing.
Harvest
Our Harvest Service will take place on Friday 25th October at 1.30pm. The children will entertain the people of Holt Village by singing songs and poems they have been learning in class over the Autumn term.  All proceeds will be donated to Action Aid and food items donated to the Wrexham Food Bank. Parents attending the event will be able to take their children home early following the service.
School Lunch  
Please ensure your child has their lunch money in an envelope clearly marked with necessary details.  Cheques to be made payable to Wrexham County Borough Council or alternatively parents may wish to pay online.  Miriam will be in school on Mondays and Thursdays if you have any questions.
Please remember that payments for school meals have to be paid for in advance.  
I would like to thank everyone on behalf of the staff and children for their loyal support and kindness towards Holt Community Primary School.
 

